
 

Parents  
We are excited to finally start Kids Club!!!  

First of all, thank you for having your child(ren) participate in Kids Club each week!  

With all that is going on, it will be no surprise we have some changes!  

We will be shortening our time to an hour and changing the start time.  
We will be meeting from 5:30p - 6:30p each Wednesday evening. 

We are asking that you drop off and pick-up your child(ren) at the West Doors. 

When they arrive, the kids will be going straight into their breakout room. At the end of the night we 
will be coming together in the Middle School Room (Room 105) before dismissing. 

Before switching each activity they will be asked to hand sanitize (dispersed by adult volunteer). 

We will be following the Governors Mandate regarding masks per the church policy. Please note that 
if your child is exempted from the mandate, they are welcome to attend without a mask.  

We will no doubt run into a situation where your child is in a quarantine situation. Our policy for 
attendance in a quarantine is: 

1. If a child(ren) is quarantined from school because one of their classmates has tested positive or 
has been exposed to COVID,  and your child has no symptoms, they can attend Kids Club.  
  
2. If someone in your immediate family has tested positive or shows signs of COVID, your child  
can not come, even if they are not displaying symptoms.  
  
3. If your child is not feeling well, do not send them to Kids Club. 

We will do out best at providing a typical Kids Club experience each week.  



In order to make Kids Club a valuable experience for your kids, we have a few details that we need 

you to be aware of.  

Your kids will come home excited about what they have learned and experienced at Kids Club. 

Please encourage your child and take an enthusiastic interest as they tell you about their night or 

recite the verses they learned.  

It is not required that you work with you children throughout the week to memorize scripture, but 

they will be so much more successful if you commit to making it a part of your daily routine.  

Each child will receive a book that will have their memory work and a short lesson. Please make sure 

they remember to bring the book each week. If you are worried about remembering each week, 

there will be a place your kids can leave the books at church, however we recommend that it is taken 

home and used throughout the week.  

The books that we will be using are part of the AWANA curriculum. If you are not familiar with 

AWANA, they traditionally have incorporated the use of uniforms and badges, much like the Scouts 

have used. We will not be using the uniforms or badges. However, your children will still earn points 

with their participation, and those points will be able to be redeemed for prizes at our Kids Club 

STORE.  

Thank you again for participating in Kids cCub!  We look forward to seeing how God is going to 

work in the lives of the kids this half year! 

If you have questions or concerns please contact me!  

Elizabeth Guhlke 
920.342.9049 
seguhlke@gamil.com


